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        City of Aurora 
  
                            Fire Prevention Bureau      5 E Galena BL  #G         Aurora, Illinois 60505-3305           (630) 256-4130 

                                                                                                                                                                             Fax (630) 256-4139 
 
 
St. Charles Bank & Trust Co. Tuesday July 28, 2015  
Richard A. Davis 
1001 S. Randall Road 
Elgin, IL 60123 
 
 
Re: St. Charles Bank & Trust Company - 2287 W. Galena Blvd. - Fpn/R For A 5,000 S.F. Bank 
Facility With A 3 Lane Drive Thru 
 Project # 15-00000125 
 
(630) 563-7916 
(866) 074-1593 
rdavis2@bankstcharles.com 
 
Dear St. Charles Bank & Trust Co. 
Fire Prevention Bureau - The Fire Prevention Bureau has reviewed the proposal and has the following 
comments.  

 With The Following Condition(s) as prescribed in the 2009 International Fire Code as 
adopted and/or amended by the City of Aurora:  
1. Provide a 26’ wide x 40’ long staging area in front of hydrants and centered on 

hydrants per the International Fire Code, Section D103.1 and Figure D103.1. This 
applies to the Hydrant in SE corner of the plan.  

2. Provide 20’ wide fire lanes (face of curb to face of curb) with a vertical clearance of 
not less than 13’-6” per the International Fire Code, Section 503.2.1. This pertains to 
the right in/right out on Galena Blvd or a mountable curb. 

3. Resubmittal is required for the Fire Prevention Bureau. 
 
If there are any questions regarding this review, please contact Gary Krienitz at the e-mail address listed 
below or you may call (630) 256-4130. 
 
Gary Krienitz  GKrienitz@aurora-il.org  

 


